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Mister Chairman and members of the committee, my name is Eric Stafford, Vice President of 
Government Affairs for the Kansas Chamber. Appearing with me is Ryan Kriegshauser who 
private counsel to the Kansas Chamber and can speak to the technical aspects of this 
legislation.  The Kansas Chamber represents small, medium and large businesses of all industry 
segments across the state. We appreciate the opportunity to testify in support of House Bill 
2423, a bill that unfortunately has been introduced as Kansas businesses are being targeted for 
allegedly having websites not in compliance with the Americans with disabilities act. 
 
According to the Society for Human Resource Management, since 2013 “California's 5,930 
filings accounted for over half of the total nationwide and more than the other 49 states 
combined. New York was second with 2,774 lawsuits, and Florida was third with just over 1,050 
cases.”  Attached as Exhibit A, is an article from the Institute for Legal Reform describing these 
lawsuits and 320% increase in these lawsuits since 2013. 
 
We believe these cases are not genuine in their desire to find a solution to a problem of 
website compliance. These are repeated claims where small businesses appear to be randomly 
and geographically targeted in hopes of reaching multiple settlements. 
 
HB 2423 is the second bill the legislature has considered on this subject. Back in 2017, financial 
institutions were early targets of ADA website compliance litigation, and the legislature passed 
Senate Bill 50 creating the definition of the unauthorized practice of law. Unfortunately, that 
law is not enough to deter behavior of unfairly targeting businesses, or creating a cause of 
action against law firms filing multiple lawsuits outside of Kansas against businesses in our 
state.  
 
We believe House Bill 2423 will offer protections against Kansas businesses who are unfairly 
targeted for ADA compliance issues and creates a mechanism by which the abusive practices 
can come to an end while still offering protections for plaintiffs with legitimate claims. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of House Bill 2423, and I am happy to 
answer any questions at the appropriate time. 
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